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The Independent Regulatory Board for Auditors (IRBA) draws the attention of all registered auditors to the communique issued by the IRBA on 21 December 2015, titled: 

¨Adoption of the International Auditing and Assurance Standards Board′s 2015 Handbooks of International Quality Control, Auditing, Review, Other Assurance and Related Services Pronouncements¨
That communique notified registered auditors of Board Notice 272 of 2015, included in Government Gazette 39531 of 18 December 2015, wherein the IRBA resolved to adopt, issue and prescribe the publications known as the Handbook of International Quality Control, Auditing, Review, Other Assurance, and Related Services Pronouncements, 2015 Editions Volume I, II and III.

The 2015 Board Notice and PDF formats of the 2015 IAASB Handbooks, Volumes I, II and III, are available for download from the Auditing Standards section of the IRBA website. Click here.
The IRBA auditing pronouncements are also published by the South African Institute of Chartered Accountants (SAICA) in the 2015/2016 Student Handbook - International Auditing Standards. 

Should you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact the Standards Department by email at standards@irba.co.za.

Imran Vanker

Director: Standards

About the IRBA

The objectives of the IRBA are to endeavour to protect the financial interests of the South African public and international investors in South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of audits conducted by registered auditors, in accordance with internationally recognised standards and processes. 

The statutory responsibilities of the CFAS are to assist the IRBA to develop, maintain, adopt, issue or prescribe auditing pronouncements; to consider relevant international changes by monitoring developments by other auditing standard-setting bodies and sharing information where requested; and to promote and ensure the relevance of auditing pronouncements.
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